
  Volume 33 Number 10 
 

 

     The Monthly Newsletter of Pilgrim 

Lutheran Church 
3901 First Avenue South, Minneapolis, MN 55409 (612) 825-5375 

 

 

YYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYY 

From the Desk of Pastor Pete 

 
One Road One Peace 

ñMembership has its privilegesò an old advertising line tells us. The words appeal to our sense 

of self importance, the idea that if we belong to a certain group or class or group weôll have access to 

things that nobody else has. People will respect us. 

 When it comes to membership, one of my favorite lines is the old Groucho Marx joke: ñI donôt 

care to join any club that would accept people like me as members.ò When it comes to membership in 

the church, what kind of people join? Who would want to belong to an organization that at its weekly 

meetings takes the time to confess that weôre sinners and deserve Godôs wrath and punishment? Well, 

if youôre reading this newsletter the list includes people like you. People like me, too.  

  

 

 

(Continued on Page 2) 
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Starting in October weôll be talking about membership in the church during our worship 

services. Iôve entitled the sermon series ñOne Road One Peace.ò Weôre all called to be pilgrims who 

walk together. The source of our peace is the same for all of usðour Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. We 

may join together every Sunday to confess our sins, but we also join together to hear the good news of 

forgiveness in Christ. We lay our burdens at Jesusô cross and find rest for our souls. We walk away 

from the cross strengthened to meet the challenges we encounter on the road. 

 As we work our way through the eight sermons of the series, weôll talk about the way weôre 

called to support one another on the journey. Our Lord never intended us to walk alone. From his word 

weôll see that membership isnôt so much about privilege as it is opportunitiesðopportunities to serve 

on another, and to help our brothers and sister bear their burdens. As we love and care for one another 

our walk means opportunities to share the good news of Jesus with people we meet along the way.  

 During the series weôll talk about the path to membership so that we have clear answers when 

people ask, ñHow do I join your church?ò Or more important, ñWhy should I join your church?ò  

 As always, I look forward to worshiping with you this month. Itôs a privilege to walk with you 

all in the peace of Christ. 

 

As the Father has loved me, so have I loved you. Now remain in my love. If you obey my commands, 

you will remain in my love, just as I have obeyed my Fatherôs commands and remain in his love. I have 

told you this so that my joy may be in you and that your joy may be complete. My command is this: 

Love each other as I have loved you. 

 --Jesus (John 15:9-12) 
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8-Part Sermon Series on Pilgrim Membership:  

 
 

OCTOBER 2011: 

 

 02- One in Love 

o Readings 

Á Ezekiel 33:7-11  

Á Romans 13:1-10-sermon 

text 

Á Mark 18:15-20 

 09- One in Forgiveness 

o Readings 

Á Genesis 50:15-21 

Á Romans 14:5-9 

Á Matthew 18:21-35-sermon 

text 

 18- One in Service 

o Readings 

Á Isaiah 55:6-9 

Á Philippians 1:18b-27-

sermon text 

Á Matthew 20:1 -16 

 23- One in Christ 

o Readings 

Á Ezekiel 18:1-4 

Á Philippians 2:1-11-sermon 

text 

Á Matthew 21:28 -32 

 30- One in Confession 

o Readings 

Á Daniel 6:10-12,16-23-

Sermon Text 

Á Galatians 5:1-6 

Á Matthew 10:16-23 

 

 

NOVEMBER 2011: 

 

 06- One in Mission 

o Readings 

Á Daniel 7:9-10 sermon text 

Á 1 Thessalonians 5:1-11 

Á Matthew 25:31 -4 

 13- One Destination 

o Readings 

Á Isaiah 52:1-6-sermon text 

Á 1 Thessalonians 4:13-18 

Á Matthew  25:1-13 

 20- One Shepherd 

Á Ezekiel 34:11-16 23-24-

sermon text 

Á 1 Corinthians 15:20-28 

Á Matthew 27:27 -31 

 

 

 

 

[3] 



PREPARING FOR THE ADVENTURE: BIBLE STUDY IN OCTOBER 

 

Many of us have had the experience of talking to Mormon missionaries at our homes. Some of us have 

Mormon friends or coworkers. If you havenôt had these experiences, chances are you will soon: the 

Mormon church recently decided to make Minnesota one of its targets for mission expansion.  

 

Starting October 16 weôll offer a four-part Bible study on Mormonism. The class will meet Sundayôs 

between the morning worship services in the fireside room. Weôll continue the study on Wednesday 

evenings at 6:00 p.m., also in the fireside room. Everybodyôs invited to attend the Sunday session, the 

Wednesday session or both. Bring a friend!  

 

October 16/19: attitude adjustment 

October 23/26: are Mormons Christians? 

October 30/November 2: a unique people 

November 6/9: principles of effective witnessing 

FROM THE COURSE INTRODUCTION:  

In His Word, God commissions all Christians to go and make disciples of all nations (Matthew 28:18-

20). This is a daunting task in itself. Yet, seen in a new light, we discover that witnessing is not just a 

command, but an adventure ð a unique opportunity to experience and witness God working miracles 

of faith. 

 

Adventures cause different reactions and may take different forms. For some, the adventure of a ten 

day hiking and rafting trip through the Grand Canyon or perhaps an African safari would be 

exhilarating, for others rather intimidating. When it comes to the adventure of witnessing to Mormons, 

most Christians initially react with more fear than exhilaration. 

 

A way to conquer fear is to be prepared. When a person feels prepared, fears are alleviated and 

confidence increases. We have written this Bible study to better prepare people to witness to Mormons 

so they too can experience the thrill of sharing the gospel with Mormons. We believe once people get 

beyond the fear, witnessing becomes the adventure of a lifetime. It can stretch people further than they 

could have ever imagined. More importantly, the joy and reward associated with being used by the 

Holy Spirit to bring a soul to heaven is truly beyond compare. 

 

Bringing Mormons to heaven is what this Bible Study is all about. 

 

 

 

 

[4] 



Upcoming Worship at a glance  

Worship:  8:30, 10:30, 6:00 S.O.N. 

 
 October 

       02  Sunday ï Coffee hour in honor of Floyd Rodmyreôs 90
th
 birthday 

       09  Communion Sunday ï Special Music ï Beatitudes,  

 Thank you Sunday in between services 9:30-10:30am 

serving cake and ice cream as we thank all the volunteers who 

this summer worked on the Pilgrim lunchroom and landscaping projects  

 

       16  Sunday 

       23  Sunday ï Special Music ï S.O.N. Band all services 

       30  Reformation Sunday - Communion 

November 

06             Sunday 

13             Saints Triumphant Sunday - Communion 

20             Christ the King Education Sunday ï School Children @ 10:30 

23             Thanksgiving Eve Service @ 7 p.m. with pie social to follow 

27             Sunday, Advent 1 ï Communion ï Special Music ï Elaine Stindt, harp 

December 

04 Sunday, Advent 2 ï Special Music - Cantabile Singers 

11  Sunday, Advent 3 ï Communion 

18 Sunday, Advent 4 

24 Saturday, Christmas Eve Services @ 3:00 and 5:00 

25 Sunday, Christmas Day Service @ 9:30 a.m. with Communion 

31              Saturday, New Yearôs Eve Service with Communion @ 6 p.m. 
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Stewardship Verse of the Month 

  

The Rich Young Man,  Matt  19: 16-24 

  

     It is easy for us to think; I have never murdered anyone! I have not been a robber or a thief!  I have not 

committed any great crimes against humanity!  God should surely be pleased with me.  In our story, Jesus meets 

such a young man who has sought him out for confirmation of his earned status.  Matthew 19:16-24 

  

 
16

 Just then a man came up to Jesus and asked, ñTeacher, what good thing must I do to get eternal life?ò 

   
17

 ñWhy do you ask me about what is good?ò Jesus replied. ñThere is only One who is good. If you want to 

enter life, keep the commandments.ò  

 
18

 ñWhich ones?ò he inquired.  

   Jesus replied, ñóYou shall not murder, you shall not commit adultery, you shall not steal, you shall not give 

false testimony, 
19

 honor your father and mother,ô
[c]

 and ólove your neighbor as yourself.ô
[d]
ò  

 
20

 ñAll these I have kept,ò the young man said. ñWhat do I still lack?ò  

 
21

 Jesus answered, ñIf you want to be perfect, go, sell your possessions and give to the poor, and you will have 

treasure in heaven. Then come, follow me.ò  

 
22

 When the young man heard this, he went away sad, because he had great wealth.  

 
23

 Then Jesus said to his disciples, ñTruly I tell you, it is hard for someone who is rich to enter the kingdom of 

heaven. 
24

 Again I tell you, it is easier for a camel to go through the eye of a needle than for someone who is 

rich to enter the kingdom of God.ò  

  

     This issue of stewardship, how we manage the earthly blessings that God has given us, may be bigger than 

we think.  In our story this month, an apparently moral young man is denied the comfort that his, and our, soul 

craves; the comfort that our sins are forgiven and we are headed for heaven.  Jesus, the perfect judge, sees the 

man's heart and knows immediately that he is too fond of his wealth and will miss out on heaven unless he 

repents.  As we consider our wealth, who is not delighted as our bank accounts increase?  While in itself this is 

not bad, we must always realize that our wealth is a gift from God and that God wants us to use these gifts in his 

service.  Let no one here at Pilgrim try to be the camel that tries to fit through the eye of the needle.    

  

Barry Gostchock, Stewardship 
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   October Birthdays    

 

Isaac Denn   2 

Greg Johnson   5 

Michel Denn   7 

Gerald Hartwig  7 

Joshua Homan  10 

Judy Fick   11 

Gary Schatzlein  12 

Sharon Fischer  14 

Eric Michaelson  16 

Germechu McKonnen  18 

Jeffrey Ahlberg  19 

GlynnisMaki   20 

Craig Knutson  24 

Amaya Penn   24 

Jeremy Heilman  26 

Nichole Chernohorsky  27 

Philip Thumann  27 

Mary Jean Florin  29 

Charles Combs Jr.  30 

Nathan Moy   30 

 

 

 October Wedding Anniversary  

 

Calvin & Karma Huggar                     2 

Michael & Peg Heilman                   3 

David and Rachel Josephitis         9 

Craig & Rena Knutson                        10 

Michael & Dorothy DeYoung            30 
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ñMembers Cornerò    
 

 

 

 

 

 
A few weeks ago I attended Pilgrimôs new Sunday evening Savior of the Nations service.  As I 

sat in the gymnasium on a folding chair listening to a contemporary band perform Bob Marleyôs song 

Exodus, I was struck by how different this service was from the 8:30AM service I usually attend.  As 

everyone knows, the 8:30 service is a traditional liturgical service. Pastor Pete wears his clerical robes 

and delivers his sermon from the lectern or the pulpit. Arthur plays the organ while the congregation, 

dressed in its Sunday best, sings along out of Christian Worship.  

At the SON service there is no liturgy. There are no robes, organs, or hymn books. The order of 

worship is unstructured, the worship leaderôs dress casual. The band plays a variety of instruments 

including guitars, drums, and tambourines. The songs and Bible readings appear up front in big print on 

a large screen. 

Yet despite the differences in style, the substance still remains. Both services are a powerful and 

effective proclamation of the Gospel. Whether I am sitting in a pew in the church wearing a dress and 

high heels or sitting on a folding chair in the gymnasium wearing shorts and sandals, I am getting the 

holy word of God in all its truth and purity.  

And this is what I love the most about Pilgrim Lutheran Church! 

 

Carolyn Vaughn 
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      ñCamp Croix Memoriesò        

 

 
 

The Best Little Secret of the Summer 

Yes it is, and Iôm telling.   You canôt stop me so donôt even try.  Back on August 19 - 21, 

fourteen people, ranging in age from 2 to 80 spent a glorious weekend in the Wisconsin woods, 

communing with God.   See, itôs not a secret anymore.  Camp Croix, the camp under the cross, is a 

magic way to take a step back to nature.  Memories of the weekend come flooding back and a smile 

appears on my face.  Have you ever been so close to a loon in the water that your camera captures 

every detail of its dramatic coloring without a telephoto lens?  Better yet, how about watching loons 

flying overhead while their shrill laughter to each other echoes through the trees.  If you are 7 or 14 or 

16 years old or even a senior, you might slip your bottom into the soft seat of the swing set and as your 

toes climb to the sky you swing so high that soft pine needles brush your face at the top of your arc; 

you come down to swing high again with beautiful Lake Rooney glistening below.   

 

What a joy to be in this corner of Godôs world.  Itôs a secret until you tell.  Or, how about this: 

take a canoe ride on a lake smooth as glass until a sudden rain moves in overhead pebbling the lake 

with millions of diamond drops of rain, drenching the canoe and occupants with a warm, wet coat.   

Think of children playing in the water and on the beach, their hair plastered to their faces and covered 

with sand.  In they go, running into the water, laughing and splashing until itôs time to come out to have 

a towel wrapped around their shivering bodies.  Ten minutes later, back in the water, repeat and repeat.  

Then there is the continuous search for chipmunks.  Peanuts are left for them; minuteôs later surprise 

and glee to discover the peanuts are cracked open or even gone!  The thrill of hearing Godôs word 

spoken and read and sung on Sunday led by our pastor or a visiting pastor and praying surrounded by 

woods or in the lodge or around a campfire, all acceptable worship settings. 

  

Donôt deny your children, your family, or yourself this brush with nature as God created it.  

Next year when summer rolls around, plan ahead for this Pilgrim Camp Croix weekend.  Itôs the best 

vacation you can find on a low budget and it yields a very high return. 

 

Bob and Betty Helmen 
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     Thank you, Darrell -- Well Done!      

 

For over 20 years Darrell Sampson has coordinated the weekend at Camp Croix, the camp under 

the cross for Pilgrim.  He set up the date with the Camp Croix Board, put out the notices, sent out 

directions and fee statements, collected the fees, recruited people to make the meals for the group, and 

watched over all the campers to make sure they were safe.  Darrell has turned in his sunglasses and 

clipboard and hopes someone feels the call to continue this great get away weekend.  Call the church 

office or talk to Darrell if you are that person.  

 

The Camp Croix weekend began as one of the events for the 60th anniversary for Pilgrim.  

Some years there have been as many as 91 people attending and some years as few as 14.  Meals are 

furnished for Saturday breakfast, lunch and dinner and Sunday breakfast.  A Sunday leftover lunch is 

set out before campers head back to their busy city lives.  The cost of these meals and lodging is 

included in the small fee of $25 per adult, $18 for grade school kids and up and no fee for preschool 

and Kindergarten.  The cost to stay at Camp Croix is $7 per person per night; this is taken out of the fee 

collected by Pilgrim.    

 

Camp Croix is located northeast of Danbury, Wisconsin, and is about a 2-1/4 hour drive from 

Minneapolis.  A large lodge overlooks the lake and there is where the meals are cooked and eaten as a 

group, games are played, books are read, naps are taken in the soft chairs and couches and, sometimes, 

Sunday services are held.  Seven bedrooms and two bathrooms are on the upper floor of the lodge and 

can be reserved ahead by the campers.  A ring of cabins are near the lodge and a communal restroom 

and shower serves the cabins.  Each cabin is outfitted with two bunk beds, dressers, a desk and chair 

and a broomJ .  Fire rings are scattered around the camp with a large group fire pit close to the lake 

and another large one by the lodge, used for the Saturday night storytelling and sômore making.  A 

volley ball net is set up on the beach near the water and a full baseball diamond is also near the lake.   

 

Again, thank you, Darrell, for putting so much energy into an activity that made so many 

people happy for so many years. 
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'THE REFORMATION ORGAN' from the Pilgrim Organist........  

 
A few years ago while in Budapest I had the 

opportunity to visit two churches: a Lutheran 

church erected during the Reformation and a 

Roman Catholic Church built before the 

Reformation with both churches still serving 

worshipers today. The Lutheran church was in 

appearance very sparse, almost Quaker style with 

zero decoration.... very plain! If there was a pipe 

organ---I didn't see it. On the other side, the 

Catholic church down the avenue was opulent in 

design with a bright white and gold motif, 

incredible stained glass with artwork hanging and as 

expected magnificent gold cherubs playing trumpets 

above the pipe organ with too many pipes to count! 

 

These two churches really tell the story of the 

Reformation pipe organ in that BEFORE the 

Reformation, churches (most churches were 

predominantly Catholic) were loaded with 

expensive decoration including the pipe organ, 

which was a major worship piece in the services. 

Pre Reformation worship was solely an observation 

for the worshipers since priest, choir and musical 

accompaniment did the service without any 

response from the gathering. 

Martin Luther's Reformation changed that as it was 

he who first wrote a basic worship service with 

liturgy for worshipers and it began a huge flurry of 

hymn writing as well. Dr Luther himself composed 

(sometimes with others) over 50 hymns. It was 

exciting as the worshiper could now sing and speak 

out in the service with toned down simplicity as the 

new order of the day. It was all about 

PARTICIPATION in worship! 

 

SO, for loud brass instruments and pipe organs this 

new order was not friendly since many instruments, 

pipe organs, fancy artwork and robes with gold and 

silver  WENT OUT THE DOOR~!  In essence the 

people came to the worship forefront and pastors 

now interchanged with them in the service in a 

plain, direct to the heart fashion. Definitely LOUD 

was out and QUIETER was in and a more friendly 

communication to the worshipers from worship 

officiates :) 

 

A number of years later however.....a major 

reawakening in European life shot up like a rocket 

with a new fangled machine called the printing 

press assisting in a major way--THE 

RENAISSANCE. Every aspect of life changed for 

the better with new inventions, explorations, 

reading and writing for all, clarity and improvement 

in life was on the rise. Churches felt it as well with 

the brightness in worship returning to complement 

God's Word. And yes, PIPE ORGANS returned in a 

big way...growing better with every year to this 

very day. Many Minnesota churches of every 

denomination consider an expensive pipe organ a 

proud status symbol and they hire doctors of music 

to play them. Martin Luther College has a $2 

million dollar pipe organ in its Martin Luther 

Chapel right now for you to see and hear! Take that 

nice drive this fall to New Ulm and check it out! 

You wonôt be disappointed. 

 

An additional caveat during the Renaissance came 

with the arrival of incredible musicians that 

composed all different types of music we can hear 

today. Masters in organ like Handel, Bach, Vivaldi, 

etc. wrote and played and published "hot" new 

cantatas, fugues, sonatas, etc for the organ and 

choir. New music, new sounds, new instruments, 

new ways of worshipping our Lord to His glory 

abounded from the Renaissance onwards! 

 

And so today we also see a new trend of traditional 

and non traditional coinciding together in worship. 

The pipe organ by our youth is considered "kewl" 

with no instrument considered out of place in 

Christian worship as we make "a joyful noise to the 

Lord" with hearts and lips and instruments raising. 

rock bands, pipe organs, singers with new music of 

today and yesterday performing together ....ALL 

TO HIS GLORY! 

Happy Reformation 2011 :)
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Announcements/Prayers é    
 

Electronic News Letter 

Did you sign up for the electronic version of our monthly news letter but are not receiving it? If you 

answered yes to this question please get in touch with me. It is due to the way you signed up so I 

would like to get that fixed for you. Zoe Herzig 763-360-6150 

 

LOST AND FOUND 

Lost and found items are in a basket by the tracts in the narthex (1
st
 Avenue entrance) of the church.  

Call the church office at 612-825-5375 to inquire about lost and found items. 
 
 

Lock doors and turn off lights 

Pilgrim Church highly encourages the use of our facilities by groups: Pioneers, Ladies Guild, Bible 

Study, etc.  We ask for each group, upon leaving, to verify all lights are turned off and doors are 

shut tight.  Doors need to be checked by pulling on them as they may not lock unless forced shut.  

Numerous times staff members have arrived to find the doors not locked and lights left on.  Not 

checking the doors puts our property in danger of vandalism, theft and a host of other issues.  

Leaving lights on causes additional funds to be sent to Xcel Energy that could have been used to 

spread the Gospel. 

 

PRAY FOR OUR TROOPS 

 
Please pray for the United States military and the following enlisted and/or deployed service men 

and women:  Paul Bandelin, Jacob and Errol Belanger, Thomas Bonde, Justin Brandt, Jason 

Fahey, Samuel Hass, Brent Hassler, Jennifer James, Andrew Leyrer, Nicholas Neumann, 

Andrew Rolston, Cory Williams, Isaac Wold, John Wolter, and John Zimmerman. 

 

PRAYER REQUESTS FOR OUR MEMBERS 
 

People to pray for (Please call the church office if you would like a name added to this list.) 

Geraldine Belanger, , Thomas Bonde, Dominic Cambrice, Brian Florin, Laurie Gunderson, 

Joy Kilber, Ruthie Lee, Jean Loescher, Rozetta Norman, and Pilgrim shut-ins. 
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 Announcements é  

Networking/Job Transition Group 

Are you in a job transition and looking for a way to step-up your job search efforts?  A networking 

group can help and offer support during your search.  Join us at the St. Michael's Networking Group.  

Our meetings are held at St. Michael's Lutheran Church in Bloomington (address:  9201 Normandale 

Blvd; 952-831-5276).  In September, we will meet September 22nd from 6 to 7:30 pm in the 

Fellowship Hall.  We will discuss future meetings at that time.  The group is open to anyone seeking 

job search help; you do not have to be a member of St. Michael's Church to join this networking 

group.  The group is listed on www.Linkedin.com under St. Michael's Networking Group.  Paul Dahl is 

listed as the owner of the group. The Co-Managers of the group are Ruth Arves (St. Michael's member) 

and Geri Geiselhart (Pilgrim Lutheran member).  For more information, contact Ruth Arves at 612-

869-0393 / ranna630@gmail.com or Geri at 612-822-2318 / geiselhart27@msn.com .  Also, if you are 

currently employed and your company has job openings, please let us know and we can post them on 

the LinkedIn group site.   

 

Got Job Openings? 

If your company or companies you know of have position opportunities for individuals in the following 

areas, please contact either Ruth Arves or Geri Geiselhart so the positions can be posted on the St. 

Michaelôs Networking website.  We have members looking for opportunities in these areas: 

 

Human Resources   Graphic Arts    Computer Game Design 

Accounting    Customer Service  Clerical 

Graphic Motion Design   Project Management Animal Care Assistant 

Dental Assistant   Data Entry   Sales Management 

Engineering    Finance   Sales Operations 

Floral Design    Floral Design Instructor Sales, General  

 

Thank you in advance for your help and consideration 

 

PLEASE HELP RESTOCK FOOD SHELF   

The food shelf is in need of cereal and fruit.  Any other food items that are useful to families are 

greatly appreciated!  Thank you for your kindness and generosity!  A generous man will himself be 

blessed, for he shares his food with the poor.  Proverbs 22:9        
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 Announcements     

                   

Online giving is now available at pilgrim 

Go to www.pilgrimonline.net and click on the "tithes and offerings" tab. From that page you can set 

up an automatic donation plan, change your donation plan, make a one-time donation or view your 

online donation history. Please contact Pastor Pete with questions or concerns. 
 

Camp Croix  coordinator needed 

After many faithful years, Darrell Sampson is stepping down as Pilgrimôs Camp Croix coordinator.  

If you are interested in the position, Darrell Sampson (612-724-7551) will be happy to talk with you 

about it.   
 
 

Volunteer Assistance Needed! 

Volunteer assistance in delivering altar flowers on Saturdays or transporting them and Michael 

Dieter on some Sundays is needed!  

  

The lovely fresh flower arrangements that adorn our altar in church on Sundays are the creation of 

Michael Dieter, who works out of his home in Minnetonka.  He has a wonderful friend who 

supplies him with his floral supplies and others who assist in shopping excursions.  Since he cannot 

drive himself, we (Bob and Lila Aske) have been assisting him for the past year or so.  This year 

during the last week in October through mid-December, we will not be available to provide the 

service.  We would appreciate any volunteers that could assist in getting the flowers into church 

before Sunday services. 

  

Michael lives at 5523 Sanibell Drive in Minnetonka....just north of Hwy 62, off Shady Oak Road.  

His phone number is 952-933-6642.   

  

Anyone willing to help, please contact me via email at lilaaske1072@msn.com or give me a call at 

952-544-1072 to schedule. 

 

Partnerz N Grime 

2 women, inspired by their mothers, have chosen to do what they loveé.cleaning. 

We believe a clean home is a happy home. From cleaning floors to cleaning windows, we are here 

to fulfill your  cleaning needs. 

Call for a quote! 

Call Joey 612-396-6430 
partgrime@gmail.com 

www.partnerzngrime.org 
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 Announcements     

Are you a Thrivent member? 

There is an opportunity for up to 8 Pilgrim congregation members to be Thrivent congregational 

advocates.  

 Build relationships with Thrivent Financial members, congregational leaders and 

Thrivent Financial representatives. 

 Better understand the needs and ministries of your congregation. 

 Identify and offer Thrivent Financial charitable, social and educational resources to 

meet your congregation's needs. 

For more information: Visit Thrivent.com and search for ñCongregational Advocateò or contact 
Mark Heilman 763-593-2910. 

 

Want to place an article in the News Letter?  

If you want to place an article in the News Letter you may do so by handing it in to Zoe Herzig or 

email it to her at Zherzig@yahoo.com. All articles are due NO LATER than the 20
th
 of each month.  
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         Upcoming Events at a glance      

 

Lwms fall rally  

The LWMS Fall Rally will be hosted by Mt. Olive Lutheran Church (1460 Almond Avenue, St. Paul, 

MN) on Saturday, October 8.  The schedule is as follows: 

 

 9:00 registration 

 9:30 opening devotion 

           9:45 Am I a Missionary? ï Speaker, Marlys Reid, wife of Indonesian missionary, 

                      Pastor Pieter Reid 

          11:00 business meeting 

          11:30 lunch 

 

 

Fall Biking Fun!  

On Sunday, October 9th from 12-3, the city of Minneapolis will be hosting a grand opening for the 

new bike lanes on Blaisdell Avenue and 1st Avenue.  There will be some kick-off events around noon 

at King Park after which we are organizing a Pilgrim group bike ride along the bike lane corridor. The 

ride will be a slow paced, family oriented ride around 4 miles in length, but will be on city streets. We 

will return to Pilgrim around 2:00 for some outdoor musical entertainment (details to be announced). 

 A great addition to the day would be to bike to our 10:30 service and stay around for the festivities, or 

else to stay after the grand opening event for our 6:00 p.m Savior of the Nations worship service in the 

gym building and then bike home.  More details to follow soon.  Please contact Mr. Hartzell for any 

immediate concerns.  I hope to see many of you there! 

 

TOUR THE HOLY LAND IN MARCH  

Pastor Jim Aderman (Fairview Lutheran/Milwaukee) invites you to join him when he leads his fifth 

tour of Israel and Jordan.  It is an eleven-day trip (March 3-14, 2012).  View an itinerary at 

Aderman.net/Israel Tour2012.html.  Contact Pastor Aderman at 414-403-6224, 121 North 66th Street, 

Milwaukee, WI  53213, or IsraelTour@Aderman.net. 
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     Pilgrim Lutheran School    

Upcoming Events 

Terra Nova Testing     10/3ï7 

Soccer Quarter Finals    10/6 

Picture Day      10/11 

Volleyball Tourney @ St. Croix LHS  10/14  4pm 

Soccer Championship @ St. Croix LHS  10/14  7pm 

First Quarter Ends     10/19 

Cross Country Meet     10/19  1pm 

Chuck E Cheeseôs Fundraiser   10/19  3-9pm 

NO SCHOOL - Teacherôs Conference  10/20-21  

Public Speaking Meet & Title 1 Parent Night 10/26  5pm 

 Dinner     10/26  5pm 

 Public Speaking by Students  10/26  6pm 

Parent/Teacher Conferences   10/27  3:30-9pm 

Parent/Teacher Conferences   10/28  8am-Noon 

Public Speaking Meet @ St. Croix LHS  10/29  9am 

Fall Back into School Festival   10/29  Noon-3pm 

 

Pilgrim logo wear at our online store! 

 

Educational Outfitters has been supplying our school with athletic logo wear for several years. Now 

they have helped us set up an online store where anybody can purchase hats, shirts, jackets and more 

with the Pilgrim Lutheran Church logo. You'll find the link to the online store on the front page of the 

Pilgrim website. Check it out! 

 

Laptops & Desktop Computers Needed   

Dear fellow members and friends of Pilgrim:  

Help keep your Pilgrim Computer Lab open by donating your old Laptop or Desktop computers 

(please remember to include the power cord).  I accept them in any condition or age, whether they 

work or not.  Please attach your name and address to your donations so we can email you your receipt.  

Donations will be appraised by comparative value.  Just leave the computers in the church office or 

copy room (if office isnôt open) and I will pick them up.  Cash donations are also and always accepted 

too. Thanks for your help.  

Joe Sorensen 
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²ƘŀǘΩǎ ƘŀǇǇŜƴƛƴƎ ŀǘ West [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴΧΦ 
3350 Harbor Lane North     Plymouth, MN 55447     Phone: 763-509-9378, http://www.wlhs.net/ 
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Hawaiian Luau! 

 

WLHS  transforms into West Luau at the High Schoolé 

Saturday, October 15, 2011 
 

 Join us for "West Luau at the High School" - a night of fun dining and wonderful auction items.  

Below are several options for attending the event: 
  

Dinner and Auction 

$35/AdultsÅ$20/StudentÅ$240/Table of 8 Adults 
 

Auction, Dessert & Coffee  

$15/Adult 

 

Auction Only  

$10/Person 
 

Parking  

$10/Reserved parking 

(optional) 
 

Contact the School office for dinner reservations or to reserve a parking space (optional),  

West Lutheran High School 

3350 Harbor Lane North 

Plymouth, MN 55447 

 763-509-9378     

Silent Auction  5:00 pm  

 

Buffet Dinner   6:00 pm  
Lomi Lomi Salmon (salsa) served with corn chips 

  
Mixed greens salad with bean sprouts,  

mandarin oranges and sweet and sour toasted sesame dressing 
  

Hawaiian rolls and butter 
Long grain basmati rice 
Roasted sweet potatoes 

Teriyaki beef ï sliced with Hawaiian Teriyaki au jus 
Huli Huli Chicken breast - Grilled chicken breast 

with a soy sauce, pineapple juice and ginger sauce.  
  

Pineapple upside down cake 
Kona Coffee 

 

Live Auction  7:30 pm 
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²ƘŀǘΩǎ ƘŀǇǇŜƴƛƴƎ ŀǘ {ǘΦ /ǊƻƛȄ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴΧΦ 
 
 

October 3 ς 7 is HOMECOMING WEEK!  We invite you visit the campus and take in a game or two, watch the 

IƻƳŜŎƻƳƛƴƎ ǇŀǊŀŘŜΣ άǘŀƛƭƎŀǘŜέ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǘƘŜ Ŧƻƻǘōŀƭƭ ƎŀƳŜΣ ŀƴŘ ŎƘŜŜǊ  ǘƘŜ /ǊǳǎŀŘŜǊǎ ƻƴ ǘƻ ǾƛŎǘƻǊȅΗ 
 
 Monday, October 3 

 W±κ±ŀǊǎƛǘȅ .ƻȅǎΩ {ƻŎŎŜǊ ǾǎΦ bŜǿ [ƛŦŜ !ŎŀŘŜƳȅ Ϫ {/[I{ 
 

Friday, October 7 

 Homecoming Parade on Oakdale Avenue ς 5:30pm 

 ά¢ŀƛƭƎŀǘŜέ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊŀŘŜ ς SCL Junior Class provides concessions and a bake sale 

 SCL vs. Concordia Academy Football ς 7:00pm 

 άYƛŎƪ-Pass-{ǇƛƪŜέ ŎƻƴǘŜǎǘ ŀǘ ƘŀƭŦǘƛƳŜ ŦƻǊ ŜƭŜƳŜƴǘŀǊȅ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ 

 Inflatable bouncing gym for the younger children 

 Welcome tent for SCL Alumni 

 School Tours offered by Principal Gibson 
 

More events to plan for at SCLHS 
 Sunday, October 16 

 Information Open House ς 2:00-4:30pm 

 Music Dept. Annual Chili/Pie Social ς 4:30-6:30pm, school commons 

 Fall HS Music Concert ς 7:00pm, gymnasium 
 

Sunday October 30 

 Area Reformation Service at St. Croix Chapel ς 4:00pm 
o A supper will be served by WELS Kingdom Workers Twin Cities Chapter to benefit mission 

projects 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

1200 Oakdale Avenue    *    West St. Paul     *    StCroixSchools.org     *      651.455.1521 
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FAMILY FUN TIME   
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  CHILDRENS FUN TIME   
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October  2011  
Pilgrim Lutheran Church  

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

            1 

2 Worship Services:  

   8:30 & 10:30 Worship  

   9:00 -10:00 Sunday School  

   9:45 Bible Study/Fellowship  

   6:00 S.O.N. Worship  

3 

  

FPU Bible Study  

6 p.m.  

4 

  

Menôs Bible Study 

6:30 -7:30 a.m.  

5    Ladies Guild  

Noon  

Bible Study 6 p.m.  

  

Girl Pioneers  

  

6 7 8 

  

9 Communion Services:  

   8:30 & 10:30 Worship  

   9:00 -10:00 Sunday School  

   9:45 Bible Study/Fellowship  

   6:00 S.O.N. Worship   

10 

  

FPU Bible Study  

6 p.m.  

11 

  

Menôs Bible Study 

6:30 -7:30 a.m.  

12 

  

Bible Study  

6 p.m.  

13 

  

Lapidary Club  

6:30 p.m.  

14 15 

16  Worship Services:  

   8:30 & 10:30 Worship  

   9:00 -10:00 Sunday School  

   9:45 Bible Study/Fellowship  

   6:00 S.O.N. Worship  

17   

  

FPU Bible Study  

6 p.m.  

18 

  

Menôs Bible Study 

6:30 -7:30 a.m.  

19  Chuck E Cheeseôs 

Fundraiser 

3-9 p.m. 

Bible Study  

6 p.m.  

20 

  

NO SCHOOL 

21 

  

NO SCHOOL 

22 

Womenôs Bible 

Study  

9 a.m.  

23 Worship Services:  

   8:30 & 10:30 Worship  

   9:00 -10:00 Sunday School  

   9:45 Bible Study/Fellowship  

   6:00 S.O.N. Worship  

24 

  

FPU Bible Study  

6 p.m.  

25 

  

Menôs Bible Study 

6:30 -7:30 a.m.  

26    Bible Study  

6 p.m.  

Public Speaking Meet 

& Title 1 Parent Night 

5 p.m. 

27 Lapidary Club  

6:30 p.m.  

Parent/Teacherôs  

Conferences 

3:30-9 p.m. 

28 

NO SCHOOL 

Parent/Teacherôs  

Conferences 

8-Noon 

29 

Public Speaking Meet 

@ St. Croix LHS 

9 a.m. 

30 Communion Services:     

   8:30 & 10:30 Worship  

   9:00 -10:00 Sunday School  

   9:45 Bible Study/Fellowship  

   Noon -3:00 Fall Back into School 

Festival  

   6:00 S.O.N. Worship  

31 

  

FPU Bible Study  

6 p.m.  

  

  

        


